Minutes of Hansen Division Meetings
June 15, 2021 – 6:00 p.m. 
June 16, 2021 – 7:30 p.m. 
Airway Diamonds

Attendees:  Darlene Pruden, Bruce Munro, Bob Grimstead, Dave Ingram, Janet Cruthers
		Frank Hanzmann, Gary Watt, Gord Stamp, Clare Knutson, Ted Shepherd,  
	Guest: 	Carrie Runnalls (June 16, 2021)

1.  Review of the May 13, 2020 Hansen Division Meeting 
Minutes were reviewed and approved.
2. Review of players registered in Hansen and ratings for draft.
For the benefit of new selectors, coaches and assistant coaches, and those that were not involved in the 2020 season, all players were discussed briefly and a description of their skill level was given.  
3. Ratings of couples, selectors and coaches/assistant coaches for the draft.
The coordinator provided a list of all couples and others requiring ratings before the draft is completed.  The team completed ratings. 
4. Review evaluation results of new players in the league
Evaluation results were reviewed and changes were provided as required.  
5. Review Hansen Rules
The Hansen Rules were reviewed and updated.  With appropriately 28 ladies registered in Hansen the team decided to change a couple of rules; there will be a minimum of 4 female players (no maximum) drafted by each team, and the defensive team can only have a maximum of 7 male players on the field.  A picture of score sheets will need to be sent to a specific email after each game.  A few minor wording changes were also made.  A draft copy of the revised rules will be sent to the team to review and then to the Board for approval.  Once approved they will be posted on the website and shared with all players in Hansen.  
6.  Determining Draft Order
The coordinator asked each selector to pick a number out of the bag to determine draft order.
· 1 is Bob Grimstead and Dave Ingram 
· 2 is Gord Stamp and Janet Cruthers
· 3 is Gary Watt
· 4 is Ted Shepherd
· 5 is Clare Knutson and Frank Hanzmann
· 6 is Bruce Munro and Darlene Pruden

7.  New Information from Board, booking diamonds for exhibition games, new codes etc.
· Diamonds will be available for Hansen teams to book for exhibition games or practices after we complete our draft.  You can book these through Carrie Runnalls.  
· There will be new codes for the washrooms, equipment room and batting cage.  
· Schedules are being worked on and should be available next week.  

The Hansen draft was held on June 16 at 7:30 pm.  The coordinator provided updates to the registrations and players available to Hansen for the draft.  Draft order was reviewed and sheets were provided to record players being drafted.  Carrie Runnalls joined the Hansen meeting and provided updates on players.  

Once the draft was completed, 9 players were not selected from the available players.  These players will be notified by Carrie Runnalls and available to the Brawner Division.  Selectors discussed booking practices and exhibitions games.  
Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.  











